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Authority and Approving the Issuance of Exempt Facility Bonds for a Qualified Housing 
Project at 732 - 740 El Camino Real by the Authority for the Purpose of Financing or 
Refinancing the Acquisition, Construction and Improvement of Certain Facilities for the 
Benefit of San Bruno Pacific Associates, a California Limited Partnership. 

Councilmember Salazar will recuse himself from this item, the location of his home is 
close enough to the project to cause a potential conflict of interest. 

Community & Economic Development Director Gilli presented the item to the City Council 
and answered questions. 

Mayor R. Medina opened the Public Hearing. 

Member of the public Alexander Melendrez National Chapter Manager with Community 
Action, has worked in housing for six years spoke in strong support of this project. 

Member of the public Irving Torres urged the City Council to adopt this resolution also 
spoke in strong support of the project and the need for housing and affordable housing. 

M/S Hamilton/M. Medina to close the Public Hearing. The motion passed with a 
majority 4 - 0 vote of all in favor with Councilmember Salazar recused. 

M/S Hamilton/Alvarez to approve adopting the resolution . The motion passed with a 
majority vote of 4 - 0, Councilmembers Alvarez, M. Medina, Vice Mayor Hamilton and Mayor 
R. Medina all in favor and Councilmember Salazar recused. 

8. COUNCIL COMMITTEE REPORT OUT 

Vice Mayor Hamilton: 

Participated in a new board member orientation with Peninsula Clean Energy, there was a lot of 
information given about California energy markets and the good work they are doing in procuring 
and developing clean sources of energy for our residents to purchase. Since its inception electric 
customers have saved $107 million in energy costs by purchasing clean energy and prevented 1.2 
million metric tons of CO2 from being created. 

No members of the public wished to speak under this section 

9. COMMENTS FROM COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Councilmember M. Medina: 

Announced that on April 7th his father celebrated his 90th birthday and wished him a happy 
birthday. 

Vice Mayor Hamilton: 

Also wished Mr. Medina a happy birthday. 

Mayor R. Medina: 

Wished Mr. Medina a happy birthday then thanked departing City Manager Jovan Grogan 
again for his time and service then shared some sad news. He had attended the funerals of 
two gentlemen in the past week who were involved in two separate fatal auto accidents. He 
will adjourn tonight's meeting in memory of, Ruben Lopez and Sergio Quil ici used these 
tragedies to remind people to take the time to drive safely. 

No members of the public wished to speak under this section 

10. ADJOURNMENT 

This meeting adjourned at 10:02 p.m. The next Regular City Council Meeting will be on Tuesday, 
April 25, 2023 at 7:00 p.m . 

These City Council meeting minutes were prepared by Vicky Hasha, Deputy City Clerk, 
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and presented to the City Council for approval at the regular meeting of May 9, 2023. 

Deputy City Clerk 
Rico E. Medina 
Mayor 




